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July 30, 2007 Our File: EA0607-002

EA0607-002 Distribution List

Re: Tamerlane EA — Public Hearing and Information Requests

Based on the Technical Session proceedings and Tamerlane’s commitment to use an injection
well in lieu of infiltration basin, the Mackenzie Valley Environmental Impact Review Board
(MVEIRB) is re-considering the need for a Public Hearing. Any party that is of the opinion that
a public hearing is still required should advise the MVEIRB no later than August 7, 2007 and
provide reasons why a hearing is required.

The MVEIRB is now entering the 2™ round of information requests. Parties to the EA are
invited to identify additional requests they deem necessary to perform an analysis of the
Developer’s Assessment Report to assist MVEIRB in making its decision.

Information Requests may be directed at the developer or at any other party to the assessment.
All requests must be submitted to and approved by the MVEIRB. Please submit your
Information Requests at your earliest convenience but no later than August 7, 2007. The
MVEIRB’s standard format and explanation of terms for Information Requests is attached.

Should you have any further questions regarding the Information Requests process, please
contact Alistair MacDonald or Martin Haefele at any time.

The following organizations are a party to this EA:

Government of the NWT
Northwest Territory Metis Nation
Town of Hay River

Health Canada

= Deninu K’ue First Nation

» Fort Resolution Metis Council

=  Department of Indian and
Northern Affairs

* Environment Canada

Sincerely,

Terri Bugg for;
Alistair MacDonald, Environmental Assessment Officer
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